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Dear Parents/Carers,  

It has been another wonderful fortnight of learning at Lansvale PS.  

Staffing News  

Congratulations to Lee Ly who has been offered a Khmer 
Community Liaison Officer position at Canley Vale PS. We 
wish Lee all the best for 2023 and beyond and thank her for  
all the work she has done in supporting our community.  

Are you moving elsewhere for 2023?  

We are beginning to plan for 2023 classes. In order for us   
to be up-to-date with enrolments and staffing, we ask that 
families with students in Kindergarten to Year 5 who already 
know they will not be returning in 2023 to inform the school 
via phone call, note or email as soon as possible. 

White Ribbon Day Walk and Ceremony 

Last week our school leaders and SRC participated in the community walk 
against Domestic Violence. The theme was ‘Stand Up, Speak up’. Our     
students joined local leaders and other schools for this great initiative.  
Thank you to Miss Tu for coordinating this event.  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

Term 4 Calendar 

Take a look at some of our events over the next few weeks! 

When What is happening 

Term 4 
Week 7 – Thursday                   
24th November 

Years 3-6 Rugby League Clinic continues 

Week 8 - Monday                    
28th November 

P&C executive Thank you morning tea at 
9:15am 

Week 8 – Tuesday                  
29th November 

Year 6 attending High School Orientation 

Week 8 – Wednesday                
30th November 

Last day to hand in learners to attend 
LEGENDS 2022 party 

Week 8 – Wednesday                
30

th
 November 

Kindergarten 2023                                           
Parent Information Session 

Week 8 – Wednesday                
30th November 

Year 3 Gardening Club excursion 

Week 8 – Thursday                
1st December 

Last day for SRE for 2022 

Week 8 – Thursday                
1st December 

Crazy clothes day – Year 6 fundraiser 

Week 9 – Monday                   
5th December 

Thank you, Morning Tea 

Week 9 – Tuesday                  
6th December 

Preschool 2023 Information Session at 
9:30am in Hall 

Week 9 – Wednesday                    
7th December 

FUN DAY 

Week 9 – Friday 9th December Diamond Party 

Week 10 – Monday                        
12th December 

K-2 and 3-6 Presentation Assembly 

Week 10 – Tuesday                      
13th December 

Year 6 Farewell 

Week 10 – Wednesday                   
14th December 

Legends Party 

Week 10 – Friday                          
16th December 

Years 2-6 Sports Presentation Assembly 

Week 10 – Friday                              
16th December 

Last day of school for students 

Donate this Christmas  

Our fabulous P & C have organised this      
wonderful initiative. If you would like to              
donate then please bring your gift to the front 
office.  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

Kindergarten 2023 Orientation 

We are looking forward to welcoming our newest learners to big school in 
2023. Below you will find a list of all upcoming Kindergarten transition days.  

Kindergarten and Preschool 2023 Enrolments  

We would like to start welcoming any enrolments into Kindergarten or      
Preschool for 2023. If your child turns 5 before 31st July 2023 you are able 
to request an enrolment application from the school office. All families within 
our school intake area will be accepted, provided all documentation is     
submitted. Families can also complete their initial enrolment application 
online via our school website at https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

If your child does not live within our intake 
area, visit out-of-area enrolment. Out-of
-area enrolment procedures are subject 
to the department’s enrolment policy. 

Children attending our preschool this year 
will still need to follow the same enrolment 
procedures if they wish to enrol at Lansvale Public School.  

https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index
https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2002-0006
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

Fairfield Principal Network Awards - 2022 

Congratulations to some of our amazing staff and community who were 

nominated for an award in the Fairfield Principal Network Awards last week. 

It was great to see these people acknowledged for their passion and        

commitment to our school. Our Director, Educational Leader, Lisa Porter 

presented the awards to all recipients. Congratulations!  

Parent or Community Member Award –  

Hasnadia Amirah Binti Rahimi (Mother of Ana and Adam Abdul Kadir)  

Administrative and Support Staff Awards –  

Preschool SLSO Team - Anna Zappavigna, Bach Yen, Michelle Khattar and 

Theresa Ngo 

Early Career Teacher Award (First 5 years of teaching) –  

Miss Jenny Tran 

Classroom Teacher Award –  

Miss Ana Langi 

Teacher in an Executive Role –  

Mrs Brooke Hutchinson  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

Cabramatta High School – Peace Day  

Macy, Crystal and Addison attended Peace Day at Cabramatta High School 

last week. This is an important event celebrating peace and cultural diversity. 

The 2022 winners of the Sydney Peace Prize, Uluru Statement from the 

Heart, shared their knowledge about First Nations history and many students 

wore traditional dress and performed cultural dances. Thank you Miss Spicer 

for taking the girls to such a wonderful event. 
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

Operation Art  

We have had two of our talented students selected to showcase their artwork 
as part of Operation Art. Congratulations to Priscilla and Justin for creating 
wonderful artworks.  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

Have a great fortnight! 

 
Mrs Laura Karam 

Principal  

Marvellous Moments with Mrs Karam  

Stay tuned for the next newsletter where I will share my visit from 4 different classes. 

Class 5P with Mrs Phan 

Last week I had so much fun visiting Class 5P. They have been learning about different types of energy 

in Science and have looked at the Rube Golberg Machine. The students then worked in groups to create 

their own machine using items from around the classroom. It was so much fun watching the students 

collaborate and trial different types of energy.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class KJ with Miss Hoang and Miss Le  

I had a great time visiting KJ. The students have been working hard to improve their phonological 
awareness. I was able to read a story to the class and then we spent some time looking at different 
sounds from the text. I was very impressed with their understanding and loved how they enjoyed        
contributing their ideas. Well done KJ.  
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  Deputy Principal’s Corner  

with Mrs. Hutchinson, Mrs. Chau &                            

Mrs. Goulton 

From Mrs. Hutchinson 

School Counsellor & School Psychologist Recognition Day 

Last week it was School Counsellor and School Psychologist Recognition Day. To         

celebrate our wonderful Senior School Psychologist, Nancy Nicholls, and our fabulous 

School Counsellor, Tracey Howard, we presented both ladies with a small gift and thank 

you card. Both Mrs. Nicholls and Ms. Howard work tirelessly in our school supporting the 

wellbeing and learning support needs of our students. We thank both ladies for all their 

hard work!                                                                                                                              

 

Books with Mrs. H. 

What another busy fortnight! I was excited to  finish the last classes on my visitation roster 

and share some great books with the students. 

I had a chance to visit 6J and Miss Tran and share a 

book about the architect, Jorn Utzon, who designed 

our very own Sydney Opera House. This story is a great 

example of how someone who has creative and      

imaginative  ideas can achieve great things. ‘Jorn’s 

Magnificent Imagination’ is an inspiring story that I 

hope encouraged our Year 6 students to embrace 

their imagination and creativity. 

Another class I was fortunate enough to visit was 2V 

with Miss Vu. Here I read a great book titled ‘The Odd 

Fish’ about plastic in the ocean. The students were 

very interested in the text and asked some great  

questions. We all agreed that pollution in the ocean is 

not ok! 
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 Finally, I visited our Year 5 students in 5I to share a book about the great Aboriginal 

Olympic gold medal winner, Cathy Freeman. This book, ‘The Heartbeat of the land’, 

was a brand-new text that Miss Tank had not yet accessioned to our library, so we got 

to take a sneaky read before everyone else! I was interested to learn that not all       

students had heard of Cathy Freeman, so I was happy to provide that introduction. 

I still have one more class to read with over the next fortnight so if you are in Mr Brazel’s 

Cultural Studies, I am coming for you! 

 

From Mrs. Chau  

 

Professional Learning with our teachers 
 

All year, I’ve been doing Maths with classes across the school with our students.         

On Tuesday afternoon, our teachers got a bit of a taster of the games and activities 

our students have been doing in class. They were involved in a variety of warm ups,  

fluency games, whole class games, whole class problem solving and collaborative 

maths activities. Our teachers had a wonderful time trying to beat each other and  

other teams. They deepened their knowledge on how to differentiate for various  

mathematical abilities in the classroom, whilst having some fun! Thank you to all the 

teachers who came to the professional learning twilight after school.  

Fabulous writers from Kindergarten 

I had some students from Kindergarten who shared their fabulous writing with me. They 

wrote about their excursion to the farm in Week 6. I was especially impressed with their 

spelling choices for words they were unfamiliar with. It is amazing to see how much   

our Kindergarten students have grown and developed this year. When they started 

Kindergarten at the beginning of the year, most of our students were still learning their 

letters, sounds and how to write their own names. They are now writing cohesive        

recounts using appropriate punctuation and grammatically correct sentences. Well 

done to our wonderful Kindergarten students and their teachers! 
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From Mrs Goulton  

Legends Party 

We are coming up to a very exciting time in the school year- Legends Party Time! 

The Legends Party will be held in Week 10, Wednesday 14th December.  

Who is invited to the Legends Party? 

• Students in Kindergarten who have earned 3 Legends (15 small Learners awards)  

• Students in Years 1-6 who have earned 4 Learners (20 small Learners awards) 

Primary students will only have until the end of this week (Week 7) to hand their    

Learners in. Infants have until the end of Week 8 as this will be their assembly time. Final 

numbers for the party will be calculated and invitations will be given to students in 

Week 9. More information will come about what kinds of spectacular fun the students 

will be having during the party. A few little clues... water and slides and perhaps a   

special gift from the P&C. Aren’t our students so incredibly lucky!! 

Keep encouraging your child/ren to do their personal best so that they can be          

involved in these amazing school incentives. 
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Preschool Newsletter Week 7 

 

Our new preschool mud kitchen 

On Friday Week 6, Mrs Karam joined the preschool in the ribbon cutting of our new mud    

kitchen. We like to thank parents for all the kitchen resources that have been donated for our 

children to play with in our mud kitchen. The children used their imagination, creativity and    

social skills to create ‘soup’, ‘cupcakes’ and ‘pasta’ out of the mud, old leaves and flowers,    

frozen fruit skins and sticks. A  wonderful addition to our outdoor play area!  

 

Preschool Red Buddies 

The Monday/Tuesday preschool children had the opportunity to play with their buddy one last 

time before the year finished. The growth throughout the year  with their buddies allowed the 

children to build on their relationship and communication skills, supporting new discoveries and 

connections with their buddies as role models.  
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Reminders: 

Preschool Concert 

The preschool children have been practising very hard on their dance moves to showcase in 

their end of year concert in week 10. Just a reminder the concert will be held on two different 

days for each group. 

Tuesday 13th December (Monday/Tuesday Group) 

Thursday 15th December (Wednesday - Friday Group) 

We hope to see you all there! 

 

Fun Day Notes 

Fun Day notes are displayed next to the sign on sheet. Fun Day will be held on Wednesday  

7th December (Week 9). Everyone is invited to attend Fun Day from both preschool groups 

even though it may not be your child’s day at preschool. If you wish for your child to attend Fun 

Day, parents must pick up their child from preschool and take them to the big school. All notes 

must be returned to the office by Friday 2nd December.  

 

Library Books - Please return all library books, if you have not done so already.  
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